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Representative Dan Daley Leads Bipartisan Effort to
Urge Congress to Strengthen the Florida National Guard
 

CORAL SPRINGS, Fla. —  Representative Dan Daley  (D-Coral Springs)
joined a majority of the Florida House of Representatives to send a letter to urge
Congress and the United States National Guard Bureau to increase the force structure
allocation of the Florida National Guard. Florida is the third most populous state, and
yet it ranks 53rd out of the 54 states and territories in the Guardsmen-to-Citizen ratio.
In just the past year and a half, due to COVID-19, the Florida National Guard has
expended the same number of workdays as it has in the past 20 years.

The Florida National Guard has been meeting its mission goals with just over 12,000
troops. This has meant several activations for the same soldiers repeatedly, leading to
excessive fatigue, retention, and readiness issues.

"The Florida National Guard needs proper troop numbers based on the size of our
state and propensity for natural disasters. We must provide our citizen-soldiers the
adequate relief and support they require to continue meeting their mission goals.
Floridians have depended heavily on the brave volunteers of our National Guard over
the years and we owe them a great debt of gratitude for being there when a disaster
strikes,” said Representative Dan Daley.
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Florida House of Representatives 


Representative Dan Daley 
District 97 


District Office: 
1607 NW 36th Ave. Building A 
Sunrise, FL 33323 
Cell: 954-778-3304 


 Tallahassee Office: 
1301 The Capitol 


402 South Monroe Street 
Tallahassee, FL 32399 


(850) 717-5097 


 
The Honorable Lloyd J. Austin III 


Secretary of Defense 
1000 Defense Pentagon 
Washington D.C. 20301-1000 
 
11/22/21 
 
Dear Secretary Austin, 
 


We collectively represent a majority of the Florida House of Representatives. We write to you today 
regarding the force structure allocation of the Florida National Guard and Air National Guard. We share 
the concerns of Florida’s Congressional Delegation in a letter that was sent to your attention on March 24, 
2021. The situation has not improved since the date of that correspondence – and in many cases is more 
dire than ever. 
 
The Florida National Guard has deployed 25,000 soldiers since September 11, 2001 and has responded to 


the 5th most FEMA declared disasters of all states in the past 70 years. In just the past year and a half, due 
to COVID-19, the Florida National Guard has expended the same number of workdays within the past 18 
months as it has expended within the past 20 years. The Florida National Guard has been meeting its mission 
goals with just over 12,000 troops. However, this has meant several activations for the same soldiers again 
and again. Ultimately leading to excessive fatigue, retention, and readiness issues.  
 
Florida has roughly 21 million residents and 12,000 Guardsmen. That equates to one Guardsman for every 


1,833 citizens. In contrast, the State of Alabama has the same number of allotted Guardsman (12,000) but 
only approximately 4.9 million residents. That equates to one Guardsman for every 408 citizens. To put it 
simply – Florida has about 22% of the number of National Guard troops per capita as Alabama. The state 
of Florida has had to resort to deploying the same 12,000 troops on missions foreign and domestic. 
 
While we understand that COVID-19 was an extraordinary circumstance and one that required activations 
in all states and territories, the men and women of the Florida National Guard have had to do more with 
less for too long. This has meant putting our state and nation at risk. While some states do not meet their 


force structure allocation year after year, the Florida National Guard’s strength is over 100% of their force 
structure allocation. 
 







The National Guard Bureau itself has recognized the implications of population shift and what they will 
mean for National Guard Force Structure. As you may know, among the recommendations in the National 
Guard Bureau’s “Impact of U.S. Population Trends on National Guard Force Structure” Report to Congress 
released in April 2021, the Bureau says: “as the U.S. population continues to shift from North and North 


Central regions of the country to the South and West, the National Guard may need to evaluate re-allocating 
mission sets to other geographic areas to keep pace with changing demographics across the country.” 
 
Therefore, we respectfully ask that you carefully review the report, examine the current resource 
allocations, and work with us to reallocate force structure to Florida or otherwise grow the allocation. 
Florida’s large population, propensity for natural disasters, and unusually small force structure puts our 
state, and our nation, at risk. 
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